THE RENYON NEWSCOPE

Volume III, Number 34

Monday, December 4, 1972

ON CAMPUS: TODAY - MONDAY

4:10 p.m. 8:00 p.m. LECTURE BY DR. STEVE CARMICHAEL LECTURE BY DR. GERRIT ROELOFS

BIO AUDITORIUM BIO AUDITORIUM

TOMORROW - TUESDAY

4:30 p.m. 8:00 p.m. 8:00 p.m. TRACK MEETING
BASKETBALL WITH CENTRAL STATE
FRENCH CLUB FILMS

LOWER DEMPSEY AWAY BIO AUDITORIUM

CAMPUS NEWS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS:

THE SECURITY OFFICE strongly recommends that all students make certain that their rooms are locked whenever they are not in the room. Please report any persons who do not seem to be a part of the College to the Security Office promptly. Bikes should be locked securely to some immoveable object This is the time of the year-that we have an influx of off-campus persons invading the dorms and parking lots, with the resultant loss of personal property.

THE FINAL FALL GEF STUDENT LECTURE will be given Tues. Dec. 5 at 7:30 in Philo by Tom Claire. He will present brief introductory remarks on Paul Valery's "LE CIMETIERE MARIN," followed by a discussion of the metaphors of the poem. By lingual editions will be on reserve at Chalmers Library.

THE COMMITTEE ON AWARDS AND POSTGRADUATE OPPORTUNITIES has compiled a list of fellowships. The list includes: Ford Foundation Minority Student Fellowships, New York City Urban Fellowships, East-West Center Grants, California State Scholarship and Loan Commission Graduate Fellowships, HUD Urban Studies Fellowships, and National Wildlife Federation Environmental Conservation Fellowships. You may obtain more information from John Johnson, 109 S. Mather.

BRIDGE PLAYERS: The Mount Vernon Bridge Club hosts its annual Christmas Duplicate Tournament on Sunday, Dec. 11 at the YMCA. Afternoon session begins at 1 p.m. (draw for partners) and the evening session at 6 p.m. (with your own partner). Dinner will be served at 5 p.m. Cost for dinner is \$3.75; tournaments are free. Make reservations with Mable Harris before Thursday (392-3626). Contact Bill Bechtel (427-2441) for further information.

HAVE LUNCH WITH THE HEADSTART KIDS - ages 3-5. Help them carry trays, get drinks, have fun. Be in Peirce Lobby at 11:15 am on Tues. Dec. 5. Questions - call Patti Paige PBX 428.

GEC COURSE COORDINATORS from the Autumn '72 term are requested to complete and return their questionnaires as soon as possible!

GEC BATIK continues for those who are still working on projects. Please come to the afternoon session at 4 p.m. Mondays, bringing your own material and dyes.

BIOLOGY SEMINAR - Doctor Steve Carmichael and members from the Department of Anatomy at West Virginia U. Medical School will give a combined seminar on "Experimental Atheoslerosis in Rabbits and Dogs" (Dr. Higginbotham), followed by Dr. Carmichael on general principles of electron microscopy etc. plus anatomy and W. Virginia. The seminar is Scheduled for today at 4:10 p.m. in the Bio Auditorium.

KENYON CHRISTMAS CARDS AND NOTE PAPER are on sale in Haye's Grocery. Only \$2.00 for a box of 25 cards with envelopes. Proceeds are to benefit the Choir's next European trip.

KENYON TENNIS TEAM - All who are interested in playing tennis for Kenyon in the spring must attend a meeting today at 6:15 p.m. at Shaffer Pool. If you are unable to come, contact Topper Pennington (PBX 428), Ed Gentzler (PBX 565) or Coach Dick Sloan (PBX 575).

SOCIAL COMMITTEE MEETING - Monday, today, at 4 p.m. in Peirce Lounge.

THE MUSIC CLUB meets today at 7 p.m. in the lower level of the Music Bldg.

THE KENYON COLLEGE DRAMATIC CLUB is sponsoring the Otrabanda Company, a touring theater group. They will be performign their newest play, "Stump Removal" Sunday Dec. 10 at 8 P.m. in Rosse Hall. All tickets at the door - with Kenyon ID \$1.00, all others \$1.50. Sunday night's movie "The Salt of the Earth" will be shown at 10 p.m.

THE ITALIAN CLUB will not meet Tues. Dec. 5 so as not to conflict with the GEC lecture. IMPORTANT REVEILLE STAFF MEETING Wed. might at 7 in the Reveille office. Photographers bring recent work; people working on the history please attend.

NEW CONCEPT IN THEATER ART - Right before your very eyes. Todd Page Lewitt to produce his controversial Semior Homors Project, "Where Do We Go From Here, Mouseketeers?" This Friday & Saturday, the 8th & 9th. Tickets free at the Box Office from 2-4 p.m. daily with an ID.

ATTENTION: Please do not call the Switchboard asking for phone numbers (not PBX's) esp. for Bexley and the New Apts. Call Mt. Vernon Information (9 then 04). The switchboard operators have enough to do . . . plus this will enable them to complete your long distance calls much faster. Thanks. THERE WILL BE a rehearsal for both men's and women's choirs on Tues. Dec. 5th at 6:30 p.m. Also on Wed. Dec. 6th, women's choir will meet at 8 p.m. with the orchestra joined by the men's choir for a full choir rehearsal at 8:45.

* * * * *** * * * * * * * ******* FACULTY LECTURE - PROFESSOR GERRIT ROELOFS, McIlvaine Professor of English will lecture on "A Cock for Asclepius" Observations on the Novel of Academia in the U.S. today at 8 p.m. in the Bio Aud. **** *** *** *** ***

SKIING CLASS - On Thurs. Dec. 7 at 4:30 there will be a meeting for all beginning and intermediate skiers who are interested in participating in a special 7 session ski class to be offered at Snow Trails beginning Monday January 15.

WOMEN'S BASKETBALL - There will be a meeting of all women students interested in participating in Intercoldegiate Basketball on Friday Dec. 15 at 4:30 in the girl's locker room at the Fieldhouse. BIOLOGY SEMINAR - DR. Tod Stuessy who is associated with the Department of Botany at Chio State will lecture on CHEMOSYSTEMATIC - A NEW APPROACH TO THE STUDY OF CLASSIFICATION AND EVOLUTION IN PLANTS on Dec. 7, 1927 at 4:10 p.m. in the Bio Aud. Coffee will be served prior to the lecture.

ALEX POINSETT, SENIOR EDITOR OF EBONY MAGAZINE, will give a lecture entitled, "Black Politics in the American System," Thursday, Dec. 7 at 8 p.m, in the Bio Auditorium.

RESERVATIONS FOR THE BUS- first floor Student Affair Center- trips leave from Gund Commons- return trips will be through the limousine service- however you must make reservations- return trip will cost \$3.00 to be paid upon boarding the bus. First trip down 12/12. RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE BY DECEMBER 8.

ALL SAGA WORKERS must get a TB skin test TODAY from 11 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. in Lower Dempsey. THERE WILL BE a meeting of all junior and senior Economics majors on Thursday Dec. 7 at 4 p.m. in NA 22.

ROTATION - A program of dances choreographed by Kenyon students and faculty. Wed Dec. 6, at 7 p.m. at Rosse Hall. It's FREE.

CLASSIFIED ADS:

** * *

DESPERATE: Ride needed to anywhere in Mass. on Dec. 20 or after. Will pay, will drive. Contact Beth O'Leary PBX 541 or 545 Or 427-3647.

RIDE NEEDED: To New York or Chicago after the 13th. Will help drive/pay - Crans 427-4776. RIDE FONDLY DESIRED: To Louisville, Dec. 8 after 2 p.m. ar Dec 9. Will share expenses. Contact Dudley Sanders PBX 412, Manning 112.

RIDE NEEDED: To Baltimore or D.C. Dec. 16 will share driving and expenses. Contact Richard Currie Gund 221.

RIDE WANTED: To Florida anytime after 15th. Will share driving and expenses. Contact Jeff Tucker a

RIDE NEEDED: Boston on Dec. 18, 19, or 20. Will Share expenses and driving. Please contact Patti Eanet at 427-4405 or PO Box 1039.

RIDE NEEDED: Back from Mass.-Comm. area. Xmas vacation. Share expenses. Call Alida PBX 461.